
 

 

 
 Shropshire Council 

Shirehall 
Abbey Foregate 
Shrewsbury 
Shropshire  SY2 6ND 
 

Date: 26 October 2022 
 
 
Dear Planning Inspectors  
 
Joint Black Country Local Plan Update  
 
This letter is to bring you up-to-date with recent developments with the progress of the 
joint Black Country Local Plan.  This was an issue discussed at the Stage 1 Hearing 
Sessions into the Shropshire Local Plan, in particular in relation to Matter 2 on the legal 
Duty to Cooperate, and it is therefore considered important you are aware of these latest 
developments.   
 
In summary, following recent discussions between the four local authorities covered by 
the Association of Black Country Authorities (ABCA): Dudley, Sandwell, Walsall and 
Wolverhampton, it has been decided that plan preparation work on the Joint Black 
Country Local Plan will cease immediately.  Instead, each Council will develop its own 
Local Plan to a timescale to be agreed by each authority.  
 
The following press releases provide more information on this recent news:  
 
Press Release from Dudley MBC, 6th October 2022 (Appendix 1 of this correspondence):  
Dudley will “go it alone” on housing and employment plan | Dudley Council 
 
Press Release from Wolverhampton, Sandwell and Walsall Councils, 13th October 2022 
(Appendix 2 of this correspondence): Wolverhampton, Sandwell and Walsall councils to 
develop own local plans | City Of Wolverhampton Council 
 
City of Wolverhampton Council’s Cabinet are due to discuss a proposed new Local 
Development Scheme (LDS) at their meeting on 26th October.  This information can be 
found here Wolverhampton Local Development Scheme.pdf (moderngov.co.uk).  It is 
anticipated the other three Councils will discuss their respective revised LDS in the 
coming weeks.     
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.dudley.gov.uk/news/dudley-will-go-it-alone-on-housing-and-employment-plan/
https://www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/news/wolverhampton-sandwell-and-walsall-councils-develop-own-local-plans
https://www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/news/wolverhampton-sandwell-and-walsall-councils-develop-own-local-plans
https://wolverhampton.moderngov.co.uk/documents/s223166/Wolverhampton%20Local%20Development%20Scheme.pdf


 

 

We are aware you are currently preparing Matters, Issues and Questions (MIQs) into the 
upcoming virtual hearing session scheduled for 17th January 2023 in order to discuss the 
recent evidence provided by the Council (GC14 and GC15a-i).  It is acknowledged this 
recent news regarding the Black Country Plan may be relevant to these discussions.  
 
Therefore should you have any questions it is suggested these could be included in the 
upcoming MIQs and discussed further at the 17th January hearing session. Alternatively, 
should you have any questions outside the MIQs process we would of course be happy 
to respond.    
 
 
Kind regards,  
 
 
Eddie West 
Planning Policy and Strategy Manager  
 
    
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Appendix 1: Press Release from Dudley MBC, 6th October 2022 
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https://www.dudley.gov.uk/news/dudley-will-go-it-alone-on-housing-and-employment-plan/




 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Appendix 2: Press Release from Wolverhampton, Sandwell and Walsall 
Councils, 13th October 2022 
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https://www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/news/wolverhampton-
sandwell-and-walsall-councils-develop-own-local-plans

https://www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/news/wolverhampton-sandwell-and-walsall-councils-develop-own-local-plans

